
 

 

MINUTES 
House Appropriations Subcommittee on Higher Education and 

Community Colleges 
February 7, 2019 

Room 307, House Office Building 
 
The subcommittee was called to order at 9:01 a.m. by Representative VanSingel, Chair. All 
members were present. 
 
Representative VanSingel recognized the following individuals, who provided testimony and 
answered members’ questions:  
 

 Christine Hammond, President, Mid Michigan College and Mike Hansen, President, 
Michigan Community Colleges Association 
 

 Bill Pink, President, Grand Rapids Community College 
 

 Dale Nesbary, President, Muskegon Community College 
 

 James Sawyer, President, Macomb Community College 
 

 
Representative VanSingel adjourned the meeting at 10:28 a.m. 


